Guidance for ATSM registration on out of programme (OOP)

Out of programme experience (OOPE)
If a trainee is on OOPE it is not possible to register for an ATSM. No OOPE should be agreed if the primary purpose of the post it training in the core curriculum or ATSMs as opposed to e.g. IVF or fistula surgery. The trainee may wish to use evidence they have acquired when they recommence training to help sign off competences.

Out of programme training (OOPT)
If a trainee is on OOPT it is possible to register for an ATSM subject to local agreement. The usual registration process is necessary and a completed ATSM registration form has to be submitted to the RCOG. It is necessary that prospective approval has been agreed by the GMC and the RCOG for the amount of time to be counted towards training. GMC and RCOG approval needs to be obtained before the post starts (link to guidance on OOP on website)

Out of programme research (OOPR)
If a trainee is on OOPR it is possible to register for an ATSM subject to local agreement. The usual registration process is necessary and a completed ATSM registration form has to be submitted to the RCOG. It is necessary that prospective approval has been agreed by the GMC and the RCOG for the amount of training time to be counted towards training. This is a maximum of three months for trainees on OOPR undertaking an ATSM but will be assessed on an individual basis. The trainee needs to submit the OOPR application to the RCOG and request that training time is being counted towards CCT. GMC and RCOG approval needs to be obtained before the post starts. RCOG guidance on OOP can be found here: http://www.rcog.org.uk/education-and-exams/postgraduate-training/training-guidelines/out-programme 



